
 
 

March 28, 2023 

 
 

To: All Stakeholders 
 

Re: Commission Issues New Precedential Decision 
 

On February 28, 2023, the California Gambling Control Commission (Commission) 
issued a Precedential Decision regarding the prohibited relationships between 
Gambling Enterprise Owners and Third-Party Providers. You can read Precedential 
Decision 2023-01 and Precedential Decision 2023-02, as well as other Precedential 
Decisions, on the Precedential Decisions page on the Commission’s website. 
 
In addition, you can sign up to be notified when the Commission considers or adopts 
a Precedential Decision. The Commission maintains an annual subscription list of 
stakeholders who wish to be informed about Precedential Decisions. Interested 
parties can subscribe to this list by visiting the Commission’s website and filling out 
the Precedential Decisions Subscription Signup Form.  
 
You can also access the signup forms for the Commission’s main email subscription 
list for meeting agendas and minutes, newsletters, and Commission 
correspondence/notices; and the Rulemaking subscription list for information on 
regulations. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Commission at 916-263-0700 or at 
comments@cgcc.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stacey Luna Baxter 
Executive Director 
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